








PARCEL A

All that part of the Southwest Quarter of Southeast Quarter of Section 33, Township 
133, Range 43, Otter Tail County, Minnesota, and Sublots 1, 3 and 4 of the Southeast 
Quarter of Southeast Quarter of said Section 33, according to the recorded plat 
thereof, described as follows:

Commencing at the southwest corner of said Southeast Quarter; thence on an assumed 
bearing of North 89 degrees 50 minutes 28 seconds East on the southerly line of 
said Section 33, a distance of 1228.00 feet; thence North 00 degrees 00 minutes 44 
seconds East and parallel to the westerly line of said Southeast Quarter, a 
distance of 103.12 feet to the point of beginning of the land to be described; 
thence North 00 degrees 00 minutes 44 seconds East and parallel to the westerly 
line of said Southeast Quarter, a distance of 240.75 feet to the southerly right-
of-way line of Lincoln Avenue (former Trunk Highway No. 210 existing and 
constructed and as described in certain Judgements filed of public record in the 
Office of the County Recorder in Book S of Judgements, page 449); thence 
southeasterly along said right-of-way line, on a non-tangential curve, concave to 
the northeast, having a radius of 3869.72 feet, a delta angle of 2 degrees 32 
minutes 24 seconds and a chord bearing of South 85 degrees 29 minutes 45 seconds 
East, for an arc distance of 171.55 feet to an angle point on said right-of-way 
line; thence South 37 degrees 30 minutes 07 seconds East along said right-of-way 
line, a distance of 65.61 feet to an angle point on said right-of-way line; thence 
South 00 degrees 00 minutes 14 seconds West along the west line of St. Andrews 
Street, a distance of 174.45 feet to the intersection with a line which bears North 
89 degrees 47 minutes 19 seconds East from the point of beginning; thence South 89 
degrees 47 minutes 19 seconds West a distance of 210.99 feet to point of beginning.

Containing 1.10 acres more or less. Reserving an ingress and egress over and across 
the southerly and westerly 33 feet of the above described land. And reserving an 
ingress and egress easement over the northerly 33 feet of the above described land 
lying westerly of the following described line:

Commencing at the southwest corner of said Southeast Quarter; thence on an assumed 
bearing of North 89 degrees 50 minutes 28 seconds East on the southerly line of 
said Section 33, a distance of 1228.00 feet; thence North 00 degrees 00 minutes 44 
seconds East and parallel to the westerly line of said Southeast Quarter, a 
distance of 343.87 feet to the southerly right-of-way line of Lincoln Avenue 
(former Trunk Highway No. 210 existing and constructed and as described in certain 
Judgements filed of public record in the Office of the County Recorder in Book S of 
Judgements, page 449); thence southeasterly along said right-of-way line, on a non-
tangential curve, concave to the northeast, having a radius of 3869.72 feet, a 
delta angle of 1 degrees 40 minutes 09 seconds and a chord bearing of South 85 
degrees 03 minutes 38 seconds East, for an arc distance of 112.74 feet to the point 
of beginning of the line to be described; thence South 04 degrees 06 minutes 18 
seconds West a distance of 33.00 feet and there terminating.

And reserving an ingress and egress easement over the westerly 10 feet of the above 
described land lying northerly of the following described line:

Commencing at the southwest corner of said Southeast Quarter; thence on an assumed 
bearing of North 89 degrees 50 minutes 28 seconds East on the southerly line of 
said Section 33, a distance of 1228.00 feet; thence North 00 degrees 00 minutes 44 
seconds East and parallel to the westerly line of said Southeast Quarter, a 
distance of 313.47 to the point of beginning of the line to be described; thence 
South 89 degrees 59 minutes 16 seconds East a distance of 10.00 feet and there 
terminating.




